Education Grant

Online Collaboration of Northern Ireland Pathologists Network – Redstar – to Provide Weekly Black Box Cases for Trainee Pathologists.
Each week during academic “term” time one of a group of approximately 15 consultants pathologists from across Northern Ireland’s 5 pathology departments provides the slides for a weekly Black Box teaching/educational meeting.  These are generally themed with a different subspeciality discussed each week.  These ‘RedStar’ meetings enable trainee pathologists to gather together and discuss difficult cases with a specialist pathologist. Consultant pathologists also attend. Approximately 25 to 30 meetings take place per annum with between 10 and 15 cases per meeting. The glass slides are made available in the pathology department of the Belfast Trust prior to the meetings.  However, trainees from outside Belfast (and even those based in Belfast) often have difficulty viewing the slides prior to the meeting for a variety of reasons. The slides need to be shared across multiple sites, thus reducing the amount of time available at each site.
The aim of this project was to scan the slides each week and make them available prior to the meetings so that trainees could view the slides at home, at their base hospital or anywhere with internet access.  The secondary benefit is that old cases are categorised and archived and can be annotated.  This enables trainees and consultants to revisit the cases, for example when studying for exams. The diagnoses are added following the meetings.
The initial year of the project was run as a pilot scheme with i-Path Diagnostics, at i-Path’s own cost. The first year was extremely successful and the funding from the Education Grant Scheme of the Pathological Society helped cover the scanning costs and hosting of the cases for a full year (academic year 2010-2011).  The project was supported by i-Path’s PathXL platform.
The scheme proved popular with trainee (and consultant) pathologists with a significant number of users, the number of “visits” being extremely variable from user to user. Informal feedback from trainees suggested that some preferred this method of slide viewing rather than traditional glass slides. However, others preferred the traditional glass slides. Unfortunately further funding could not be found to continue this scheme.
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